June 19th, 2012 Regular Meeting Minutes
President Holt called the meeting to order.

President Holt opened the public hearing for proposed groundwater rules revisions.  Mr. Bob Wilson then discussed the legalities and the duty to publish regarding the public hearing for the proposed groundwater rules revisions.  Mr. Bob Wilson then discussed the requirements necessary to make groundwater rules revisions and some of the rule revisions that were made.  President Holt requested public comments regarding the rules revisions.  Mr. Bud Cheatham of Polonia Water Supply Corporation then discussed his perusal of the proposed groundwater rules revisions.  Mr. Bob Wilson then discussed sections of the proposed groundwater rules revisions that could affect water supply corporations.  The Rules Committee then discussed areas of the proposed rules revision that were difficult to discern definite reparation.  President Holt requested further questions.  Mr. Meyer then discussed production permit holders that had requested copies of the proposed groundwater rules revisions for their inspection.  President Holt requested further comments.  There were no further comments, so President Holt closed the public hearing for proposed groundwater rules revisions.
President Holt called the Plum Creek Conservation District’s regular meeting back to order.

President Holt requested motions or comments regarding the minutes of the regular meeting held on May 15th, 2012.  Mr. Lipscomb made a motion to accept the minutes of the regular meeting held on May 15th, 2012, as mailed out.  Mrs. Knight provided the second and the motion was approved unanimously.

President Holt requested any unfinished business.  Mr. Meyer informed the Board of Directors that there was no unfinished business.

President Holt requested discussion of Item VII on the agenda.  Mr. Meyer then discussed the recent Texas Water Development Board’s Draft Groundwater Availability Model Run 10-012 Managed Available Groundwater for the Groundwater Management Area 13.  Mr. Meyer then compared and contrasted this recent Groundwater Availability Model Run with the previous Groundwater Availability Model Run performed in 2010.

President Holt stated that Mr. William Feathergail Wilson, the Plum Creek Conservation District’s Geologist, was not in attendance, but had forwarded information for the Board of Directors to inspect.
President Holt stated that the Natural Resources Conservation Service’s District Conservationist, Mr. Isidro Morales, was also not in attendance.

President Holt requested a report from the Plum Creek Conservation District’s Assistant Manager, Mr. Daniel Meyer.  Mr. Meyer then discussed the status of the Plum Creek Conservation District’s management plan and necessary changes required to the Plum Creek Conservation District’s management plan.  Mr. Meyer also discussed current issues within the Groundwater Management Area 13.  Mr. Meyer then discussed an upcoming production permit request.  Mr. Meyer also discussed his recent attendance at the Luling Foundation Farm Field Day and the Chisolm Trail Roundup and the demonstrations that he performed at each event.

President Holt requested a report from the Plum Creek Conservation District’s Executive Manager, Mr. Johnie Halliburton.  Mr. Halliburton was not in attendance, due to an illness, but he had gathered some pictures that Mr. Meyer showed to the Board of Directors regarding flood control structures and the Site 5 rehabilitation.

President Holt requested a report from the Plum Creek Conservation District’s Attorney, Mr. Bob Wilson.  Mr. Bob Wilson had nothing to report.

President Holt requested a report from the building committee regarding the Plum Creek Conservation District’s proposed new garage building.  Mr. Lipscomb made a motion to request a building permit from the City of Lockhart for a garage building 1000 square feet or less allowing the Board of Directors to request bid proposals.  The Board of Directors then discussed the option of installing water, sewer, and electricity.  Mr. Bob Wilson then clarified that the Board of Directors was requesting proposals, not bids, as long as the project is fewer than fifty thousand dollars ($50,000.00).  There was no second on Mr. Lipscomb’s motion, so the motion died.
President Holt requested public comments.  There were no public comments.

Mr. Twidwell made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Rothert provided the second and the motion to adjourn was approved unanimously.

